
 
 NOVEMBER 2011       GOLDWING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION      NORTH EAST REGION   

From the Region Directors,  
   
The year is fast coming to a close and that means that there will 
be a few Officer changes within the organization. Please letôs 
make all of the transitions smooth for the sake of our members. 
The ñretiringò Officers have lots of information and experience that 
can greatly help ñnewò Officers provided it is delivered and 
received in the GWRRA spirit of ñFriends, Safety and Knowledgeò. 
 
Very recently, Dottie and I were able to announce that Kevin and 
Georgia LeBlond have accepted the position of the Massachusetts 
District Director. Please see the Around the Region Section of this newsletter. 
 
Dottie and I just hosted the Region meeting where most all of our Districts and teams were represented. 
In addition to information that the Region team presented, each District made its own presentation about 
what was happening in their District and their plans for 2012. It was great for all of the Districts to hear 
what has gone on and the future plans of  their peers. I certainly hope that people have a better 
understanding that they are not alone in dealing with issues and are able to reach out to others for 
assistance. 
 
We also hinted at the meeting that there was a pending change of the amount of paperwork needed to be 
processed by each District, Region and National. Effective a couple days after the meeting the change 
has been put into place. Mike Stiger announced that there will be an estimated reduction of 85% in the 
necessary paperwork. I have forwarded the memo to the Region Team and District Directors about the 
changes. It is a very welcome change!  
 
Our Region Core Team met and we are going to attempt to hold a FUN SHOP in April. New Jersey has 
agreed to be a host and to locate a facility. We will be drawing on instructors from throughout the Region 
to help. More details will be forthcoming. The Rider Education program is well-funded thanks to the 
support given to the quilt raffle. I have charged our Region Educator with the pleasant job of spending 
that money on instructors to make sure we can bring the programs as close to the members as possible. 
We would like to host a Training Day both in the northern and southern parts of our Region. If any 
Chapter or District is interested in being a facilities host please let our Region Educator Tim Grimes 
know. Our MEC program is doing well under Mike Mandell and Mike Prince. I keep hearing that we have 
more and more Chapters looking to get involved in the Couple of the Year and Chapter of the Year 
programs. There is NO downside to these programs as they are a guideline to having FUN. 
 
An interesting thing happened as I was writing this monthôs article. I wanted to reinforce something that 
Mike Mandell, Region MEC continues to say and that is THANK YOU. Saying thank you is so very 
important as it is our only ñpaycheckò.  Dottie and I proof read each others articles and what did I 
readéDottie already wrote about using those two words ñthank youò. Oh well. It is a very good read and 
so very important for all of us to remember. So to all of my Region Team and the District TeamsðThank 
YOU because without your involvement and support, GWRRA would not be the great organization it is. 
 
Ed & Dottie Bahrenburg 
Region Directors 
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From the Region Trainers 
Eileen and Tim Guile 
The more you know the better it gets! 
 
 
 

The Importance of Saying Thank You! 
 
By the time you read this article, it will be November.  Many of us have tucked our motorcycles 
safely in the garage for the winter and have settled in to watch the snow flurries.  BRRRRR! 
 
November is a special month as it is the month of Thanksgiving.  Thanksgiving hopefully makes 
us focus on all of the many people, activities and things that we have to be thankful for.   
 
Within GWRRA, November is also a special month.  November is close to the year end when 
some of our volunteer leaders are looking to step down from their leadership positions.  And, 
new volunteers are looking forward to stepping up as new leaders within the organization.   
 
November is a great time to reach out and thank all of our volunteer leaders for everything they 
have done for you as a GWRRA member. Being a Chapter Director or a District Director takes a 
great deal of time and commitment.  Almost every Chapter or District Director that I know cares 
deeply about their members.  So do those Chapter and District Educators and Membership 
Enhancement Coordinators, Newsletter Editors and everyone who holds a position.  
  
The words ñthank youò hold a great deal of power.  In a volunteer organization such as GWRRA, 
the words ñthank youò are the only pay check that our volunteer leaders receive. A genuine 
thank you is all too rareéit shouldnôt be.  Sometimes it is difficult to find the right words to say a 
meaningful thank you.  But it is extremely important.  Letôs make sure that we remember to give 
them a big Thank You to all of our volunteer leaders in the month that is all about being thankful. 
 
Leaders must also remember the power of the words ñthank you.ò  The words "Thank You" are 
two words that some leaders neglect to say enough. Have you ever had the unfortunate 
experience of doing something and not being thanked? How does it feel? 
 
Why do I say these two words are powerful? Because by neglecting to say thank you; you 
lose the respect of the members. They will view you differently as a leader.  I would encourage 
all leaders to express gratitude often to those who volunteer for even the smallest job. Be 
genuine, specific and timely in your gratitude and watch what a difference it makes. 

Saying thank you can be as easy as verbally telling someone, writing a quick note, making a 
phone call, sending an e-mail, giving a certificate, or putting a thank you in your newsletter. 
There are a multitude of ways to say thank you, we just need to do it.  

Grateful leaders are good leaders.  So in November, letôs be grateful for our wonderful members 
and our dedicated leaders. 
Thank you all for making GWRRA a great organization.  
Feeling gratitude and not expressing it is like wrapping a present and not giving it.  ~William 
Arthur Ward 
 
Happy Thanksgiving! 
Dottie Bahrenburg 
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Assistant Region Trainer      

 

As the riding season draws to a close, you may think that this article is a little ill-timed.  It might 
be.  The purpose here, is to draw your attention to SAFE MOTORCYCLING and things to think 
about before you ever get on the bike.  We still have a few ñgoodò riding days ahead of us and it 
is never too early (or late) to think about our safety.  This may also put the wheels in motion 
before the start of the next riding season. 

Educators are already formulating plans for PLPôs and Riding Courses to be offered next spring 
and they are going to need participants.  There isnôt one of us that will not benefit from a little 
ñrefresherò training.  Those that are participating in the GWRRA Rider Education Levels Program 
have already committed to riding safe.  Part of that commitment is to continually strive to refine 
and improve our riding skills.  As we age (and all of us do), our skills slowly suffer due to 
decreased reaction time and failing eyesight.  Realizing this and practicing our skills can help us 
to compensate for these unwanted short-comings. 

The following was ñborrowedò from the Minnesota Department of Public Safety:  

 

Riding Tips  

Are You Ready to Ride? 

 Experience Level  

How much riding experience do you have?  

Be realistic, and assess your experience level. Beginner or novice? Experienced or an expert?  

What if youôre riding with others?  

Itôs wise to take your experience level, and that of others, into account before heading out on a 
group ride. A novice rider should be careful of the situations that might arise when traveling a 
group of experienced riders. An expert, mixed in with a group of novices, should consider the 
needs and capabilities of the other riders when selecting destination, pace and following 
distance. 

                                                                                                                                        Continued next page 

Northeast Region 
Tim & Anna Grimes ï Region Educators 
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Knowledge Level  

How much do you really know about motorcycle riding?  

Ask yourself a few questions to assess knowledge level. If any of the following concepts are 
unfamiliar, these are critical skills that are beyond your reach without getting some training. 

¶ Do you have a riding strategy? Do you use an active system to scan the roadway, identify 
hazards (and potential hazards) and manage your speed and position? 

¶ Do you understand visual directional control? How skilled are you at using head and eyes 
to guide your motorcycle ïï rather than your hands and feet? 

¶ Do you know how to achieve maximum braking? If you avoid using your front brake, 
whether in routine or emergency situations, you are missing out on a very important 
technique for safe stopping. 

¶ Do you understand counter-steering? If you believe you steer the bike by leaning your 
body, and not by precise ñoppositeò inputs into the handgrips, you need instruction and 
practice in this lifesaving technique. 

¶ Do you have a plan for every corner? Cornering smoothly is more than just point-and-
shoot, steering and throttle. Cornering can be broken down into smaller skill components 
to increase safety and proficiency. 

¶ Do you know how to swerve quickly? And do you understand the concept of traction 
management ïï the relationship between throttle, steering and braking inputs that limit 
options in an emergency? 

¶ Do you understand counter-weighting? If low-speed or tight turns such as U-turns give 
you trouble, using this technique helps with balance and control in tricky situations. 

  

Comfort Level  

Comfort level plays a role in your ability to handle various riding situations. When you are 
comfortable with your mental and physical skills, you are able to react correctly and with 
precision to any hazard you encounter.  

If you are uncomfortable in a situation ïï for example, if you are stressed and distracted because 
surrounding traffic is moving much faster than you are ïï you are prone to making mistakes and 
less likely to respond quickly when needed. 

If you are not confident using the expressway at 65 mph, choose a route that uses smaller roads 
instead. If you are not comfortable riding in a large group, avoid organized rides and travel alone 
or with trusted friends. If you are forced into a riding situation that makes you uncomfortable, 
adjust your speed, position and following distance to give yourself more time and space to react 
to surprises. 

  

Skill Level  

How good are your physical riding skills? Have you ever taken a training course to improve your 
riding? Consider all the skills you need to ride safely ïï are any of them giving you trouble?                                                        

¶ Steering quickly                                                                                                   continued next page 
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¶ Slowing or stopping quickly  
¶ Cornering lines and body position  
¶ Lane position and smooth cornering  
¶ Throttle control and speed management  
¶ Coordination of clutch and throttle  
¶ Shifting smoothly    

If you doubt your ability in any of these areas, the solution is to set aside time to practice and 
improve. A training course is the best way to do it, but you can also practice riding techniques on 
your own. Spend an hour or two, at least once a month, on an empty parking lot working on your 
low-speed turns and braking skills.  

You can also work on your skills while riding. Before you head out, ask yourself: ñWhat am I 
going to practice today?ò Pick one skill at a time such as front brake use, keeping your eyes up, 
or looking through turns, and focus on improving that technique. 

There is an old saying among police motor officers: ñTrain at 100 percent, ride at 80 percent.ò 
Your skill level should always be greater than your comfort level. Training will help you get there. 

Go High Viz  

Start Being Seen 

Ask any rider, and they will probably tell you their biggest safety concern is being cut off, run 
over, or otherwise violated by another driver in traffic. Itôs a constant, serious threat.  

However, as a rider, you can take control of the situation by making yourself as highly visible as 
possible. Doing so will reduce the number of surprises you face every day and help you avoid 
getting blindsided by someone elseôs last-minute decision.  

  

Tips to Stand Out in Traffic 

¶ Wear a florescent, reflective safety vest or a brightly colored riding jacket 
¶ Wear a white or brightly colored helmet. 
¶ Use strategic lane positioning 
¶ Use a headlight modulator 
¶ Flash your brake light at stops  
¶ Incorporate reflective materials  
¶ Use movement 
¶ Install auxiliary driving lights 
¶ Install position and marker lights 
¶ Avoid riding at night, dawn and dusk 
¶ Install a louder horn 
¶ Avoid riding at low sun angle times 
¶ Avoid riding in poor weather 

Until next month; Ride Safe, Ride Often and Keep the Shiny Side Up. 
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Around the Region  
 

On Oc tober 22, the Region Meeting was held at 

the Chenango Forks Fire Station.  What a great 
time, we all 

heard about 

the Rider Ed 

Database and 
how it works, 

the GWRRA 

University, 

Target 
Training, and 

MEC. 

District Teams 

reported on 

the status 
and goals of 

the irs 

Districts.  It 

was great to 
hear so 

much 

enthusiasm 

and some 
great goals.  

District Teams had time to network and share problems as well as successes.  Great 

work!  

 
Also Ed announced at the meeting:  

I am pleased to announce the appointment of 

Kevin and  Georgia LeBlond as District Directors for 

Massachusetts.  Kevin and Georgia served as 

Assistant District Directors for Massachusetts 
during this past year and have also served as the 

Chapter Directors of MA -A. 

 

Kevin and Georgia will step up as Massachuse tts 
District Directors effective on January 1, 2012.  

Kevin and Georgia are committed to re -building 

the District of Massachusetts.  

 
We wish to thank Judy and Bob Burns for the great job they did as Directors for 

Massachusetts.  We know it was not easy be ing Director of three Districts.  Judy 

and Bob will remain the District Directors for Connecticut and Rhode Island.  

 Please welcome Kevin and Georgia LeBlond in their new leadership position.  Kevin 

and Georgia's email address is:  kggwmaa@gmail.com  
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Meet New Hampshire Chapter ñGôsò Couple of The Year 
 

ñSay hello to Ernie and Donna Brownò 
 

The Couple of The Year Program is one of the 
ñBESTò and certainly the most beneficial programs 
your chapter can get involved in within the 
G.W.R.R.A..  The Couple of The Year Program is 
recognition based; every chapter has a couple that 
deserves the prestigious title of ñCouple of The Yearò.  
Selecting a couple proves your support of your 
chapter members and enables your entire 
membership to see firsthand how much you 
appreciate what they do and how well they do it. 

 
We would like you to meet one of these wonderful couples right now. It is our pleasure to 
introduce you to Ernie and Donna Brown,  of N.H. G Couple of The Year 2011-12. 
Donna and Ernie have been married for 35 years and are the proud parents of two sons and 
even prouder grandparents of 3 lovely girls and a wonderful boy. 
 
Donna and Ernie enjoy all of their free time together, sharing their passion for shooting darts and 
riding their 1982 GL-1100 burgundy Goldwing. 
 
They joined Chapter ñGò in 2007 and have had a second home ever since, participating in as 
many events as possible and supporting the chapter whenever time allows.  
 
Ernie is still working and Donna boasts being semi-retired, going in simply on an as needed 
basis.  In addition to a full time job and multiple hobbies Ernie has served the community of 
Meredith, N.H. as a volunteer fireman for 29 years, and yes, Donna is an active participant in the 
ladies auxiliary as well. 
 
Ernie and Donna are very honored to have been asked to represent their home Chapter N.H. 
ñGò as Couple of The Year 2011-12.  We had the pleasure of speaking with Ed Heath, C.D. and 
he could not say enough about Ernie and Donna and all they do for fellow members and how 
wonderful they are, always giving of themselves.  
 
We are honored to have had the opportunity to introduce all of you to these wonderful folks.  
Make sure you stop by Chapter Gôs gathering and give them a GREAT BIG congratulatory hug 
and say Thank You to them for being ambassadors for the Gold Wing Road Riders Association.  
We would love to see Ernie and Donna get involved in the New Hampshire District Selection 
Process we know they would do a great job and have a wonderful experience while having FUN 
with all of their friends. 
 
We know all chapters have couples that deserve the honor of representing their chapter as 
Couple of The Year, select your special couple today. 
 
ñThe more involved you get, the more FUN you will haveò 
Ride safe! 
 
Mike & Nancy Mandell 
N.E. Region ñBò Membership Enhancement Coordinators 
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When you just canôt sleep and youôre sick of counting the sheep, the 
sunlight in your head just wonôt let you put the days to bed, pick a place 
to meet, in pajamas and bare feet, on a moonlit street, move me to the 
rhythm of your heartbeat.  Oh, the places we could go; Chicago, New 
York and Toronto.  And if it starts to snow, we can hop a train to Mexico 
where weôll sleep on the beach with blankets made of leaves from palm 
trees and weôll say ñletôs never leaveò.  Thatôs when Iôll feel the sun 
creeping up on me. 
Or, we could go to Ocean City, Maryland in January and have a Pajama 
Party.  Imagine all of your friends, from near and far, all dressed in their 
finest sleep-wear, playing games, dancing to the music and having a 
rollicking good time. 
 
Yes, we are having a party and 
EVERYONE is invited.  There will 
be FUN, games, singing, dancing, 
prizes and, maybe, even a pillow fight.  
This is one party that you DO NOT 
want to miss. 
Come early for some great pre-
party activities.  We will have seminars, 
games, competition, 
drawings, surprises and (did I mention) 
food.  All of your FRIENDS will be 
there and if you donôt show up, you 
will miss out on the greatest event of 
2012. 
 
MARYLAND DISTRICT is sparing no expense in throwing this party.  
Grab your friends, family and neighbors; pull people off of the street 

(offer bribes if necessary); this is going to be HUGE and 

youôre not going to want to miss it.  Get your reservations in NOW at the Clarion Fontainebleau 

Resort and Hotel and donôt forget to send in your registration for the BIGGEST PARTY 
of the YEAR.  
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MEP Coordinators 
Mike & Nancy Mandell 

Member Enhancement Division 
Region Member Enhancement Coordinator  

Membership Enhancement Coordinator Team  
Job Description-Mission-Goals 

ά¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ Everyone Achieves Moreò 
 

 

Membership Enhancement  

 

Questions & Answers  

 
Why should we be involved in the Chapter of The Year and Couple of The Year Programs? 
Involvement in these programs increases opportunities for chapter participants to get involved 
and remain active in the chapters. 
 
I do not understand; how would this benefit the chapter? 
 
First of all let us consider the ñChapter of The Year Programò, simply it is an outline of what you 
will be doing for the following year within the chapter.  As with everything we do, we must decide 
what we want to do, plan how to accomplish it and then move forward to make it happen. In 
simple words:  
 
ñPlan the plan and work the planò 
 
Organization is the recipe to success, even if we are only going for a ride, we still must have a 
starting point, a time to meet, perhaps not a destination but at a minimum a direction of travel, 
without any of the above we will never get started. We could never get anyone to join us. 
The program itself offers ideas of what you can do, chapter members together with staff  can 
decide what you do and what you do not want to do.  There is no right or wrong, it is simply a 
guideline of what the chapter will be doing to have FUN. 
 
The scoring is simple; you WIN once you make the decision to participate. Of course beyond 
that there is simple point system that National has created for the program, with very little effort 
you can mold your outline into points towards being selected within your District, Region and 
even up to the National level. Thru involvement you create energy from chapter members, the 
excitement creates enthusiasm and all together it equals FUN, the key element to a Happy 
Healthy Chapter. 
 
The ñCouple of The Year Programò is a recognition based program, it is a way of rewarding 
those people that serve their fellow members.  There is absolutely NO REASON for any chapter 
to not have a Chapter Couple.  These are strong words, I usually do not make statements like 
this, but it is TRUE, if you do not have a Chapter Couple you are depriving your members, 
yourself, the District, Region as well as all the other Gold Wing Road Rider members. 
 
The only reason a chapter does not have a Couple is because the Staff has not taken the time 
and effort to recognize those very special members. 
 
            continued next page 
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Remember, volunteers want very little for all they do, (MONEY? No, I will borrow a phrase; we 
have the only organization that costs $ 45.00 a year to join and $ 100.00 month to participate in) 
they will not tell you but ALL of us want ñRECOGNITIONò.  Simply a paycheck for what we do in 
the way of a ñThank Youò.  What better way to pay them than to call them up at a chapter 
gathering and TELL them how much they mean to you and the entire chapter, honor them and 
appoint them as the ñChapter Coupleò. 
 
Do you know ñChapter Coupleò is the only position we are asked to become by our own friends, 
not by anyone else, your friends are asking you to be the signature of the chapter and act as the 
ambassadors, representing them at all events?  If you are fortunate enough to be involved in a 
chapter that bestows the prestigious title ñCouple of The Yearò upon you, smile and accept the 
position with the same positive attitude that enabled you to be deserving of the title to begin with. 
 
Once you and your chapter staff become involved in the ñCouple of The Year Programò you will 
see a positive increase in member involvement.  First of all, appointing a couple is truly self 
serving, the couple that has already done so much for the chapter is now energized and doing 
even more.  Every couple has a following, the chosen couple will have friends that will attend 
events simply because they do, in turn those people have friends that will attend, and it is like a 
domino effect. 
 
In addition when other chapter members see that you appreciate and recognize what others do, 
they too will look for a piece of that recognition.  They may not state it, but they will notice it and 
perhaps even quietly make an attempt to earn the title next year. 
 
As the Couple gets more involved they will begin to meet other couples and perhaps begin to 
visit other gatherings both within as well as outside of the District, once again, participation 
creates more involvement by members. 
 
Do not miss out on the opportunity; start taking advantage of the tools available to you.  The box 
is full and right on the top are the ñChapter of The Yearò and ñThe Couple of The Year 
Programsò.  
 
Membership Enhancement is the FUN game, everyone can play. 
 
Ride safe! Have FUN! 
 
Mike & Nancy Mandell 
Region ñBò Membership Enhancement Coordinators 
Region ñBò Couple of The Year Coordinators 
N.J. Assistant District Directors  
 
 

 
 
             HAPPY THANKSGIVING 
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Region òBó Newsletter Contest 
 

Plan to play today! 
 
 

On your mark, get ready, get your type set and letôs GO!  We know it is not for everyone, 

we understand we all have our passions and we realize many of you have special talents, 

why not share them as you do already and take home a ñPRIZEò. 

 

It is easy, all you have to do is exactly what you have been doing, do your District and 

Chapter newsletters, and when you have that one really ñspecialò edition submit it as your 

entry. 

 

Use your imagination, use your friends for articles, use pictures, make them FUN-SILLY-

INFORMATIVE- make it however YOU want.  

 

We will be sending out more information so we can get this up and running by January.  

Of course we welcome your suggestions and comments, but we really need your 

participation. 

 

Feel free to contact us by e-mail Michael@mandellplumbing.com or on my cell 732-887-

0374 with any ideas. 

 

Remember-more to follow, this is just the seed, help us water it so it will grow up to be 

BIG and of course FUN. 

 

Mike & Nancy Mandell  

Region ñBò Membership Enhancement Coordinators 
 
 
  

mailto:Michael@mandellplumbing.com
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Couple of the Year Coordinators 
Mike & Nancy Mandell 

Choose Em! Or lose Em! 
The Program needs your support 
Your Chapter needs the program! 
ñThe Couple of The Year Programò 

 

 

Chapter Couple of The Year Medallions  

òOrder yours today ò 

 

Once you make the wise decision to select your Chapter Couple, donôt forget to let them know 
how proud you are of them by presenting them with their own personalized Chapter Couple 
Medallions and name tags.   
 
Your couple will wear them proudly and everywhere they go, the people they meet will know 
who they are and just how much they are appreciated by their fellow chapter members. 
 
Simply contact Nancy or myself, let us know your couples name and 
chapter and we will get them made up and delivered to your door within a 
few weeks. They will be just in time for you to present them at your next 
gathering.   
 
Remember, it is never too late to select your Chapter Couple, introduce 
yours today! 
 
If you have any questions feel free to give us a call: 732-887-0374 
 

Ride safe! Have Fun!                                                                                                      Sample 
 
Mike & Nancy Mandell  
Region ñBò Couple of the Year Coordinators 

 
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 
 
  

 

GWRRA Region B CPR/-FA Trainer 
Keith and Elanie Price 
 

  

 

 

 
 

CPR ɀ First Aid  
*************  

The Gift of Life  
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                                    2011-2012 NE Region Couple of the Year 

                                            Kevin and Robin Sedlak 

                        

 

  

Kevin and I have slowed down a bit as far as motorcycle riding is concerned.  We havenôt 

stepped up to the bells and whistles of heated clothes and such.  Nonetheless, we are still 

having a great time with our GWRRA friends.  On October 15, we met up with friends 

from Chapter F, D and E as well as some of our own Chapter A members and had a scary 

night at Flemingôs Haunted Junk Yard supporting the Scullville Volunteer Fire Dept. in 

Scullville NJ.   

We all met at the Golden Corral and then headed out for our scary ride. Our driver and 

escort were none other than Kurk and Peggy Kirlin from Chapter E.  Kirk is a member of 

the Scullville Volunteer Fire Co and he and Peggy were dressed as a ghostly bride and 

groom.  I think they purposefully wired the upcoming attractions and told them to scare us 

even more than usual.  It was a great event.  Kevin and I hope that we can all do it again 

next year and maybe even get a few more GWRRA members to go with us. 

Kevin and I extend our condolences to the Flamma family at the passing of Gary, from 

Chapter I.  We had the pleasure of meeting Gary and Alberta last year at the MS150 when 

Gary was on the bridge to Ocean City with us, or should I say we were on the bridge with 

Gary.  I understand he had held that post for many MS150ôs.  His presence was missed this 

year and we will surely miss him at future events.   

Our next big event is going to be Marylandôs Winter thing.  Itôs  Pajama Party.  We have 

gone for 2 years now and eagerly look forward to it each year.  Mark you calendarôs, you 

donôt want to miss out.   

We are anxiously awaiting the next riding season and all the events that bring us together 

in our common love of riding. 

Kevin and Robin 

 
thesedlaks@msn.com 
609-618-4178 
609-618-1250 

 

 

mailto:thesedlaks@msn.com
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